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    The Town of Gorham Conservation Board met on Wednesday October 7, 

2020 at 7:00 PM at the Gorham Town Hall.  

   Present were; Conservation Board Chairman, Brett Johnson. Conservation 

Board Members; Lynn Klotz, Keith Eddinger and Meg Brewin. Town 

Supervisor Fred Lightfoote, Town Board Liaison Brian S. Case, Highway 

Superintendent Zachary Eddinger and Town Clerk Darby Perrotte.   

  Councilmember Matt Bay was necessarily absent. 

 

   Chairman Johnson called the meeting to order, Meg Brewin led the pledge 

to the Flag. 

 

   Privilege of the Floor – none requested 

 

   Approval of Minutes - On the motion by Chairman Johnson, seconded by 

Councilmember Klotz, the 9/2/2020 meeting minutes were approved as 

submitted.  

    

Business: 

 

           a.   Solid Food Waste Collection Program – 

 

       Chairman Johnson said he still is asking for donations of buckets, even 

though the Town Board appropriated money for purchasing the buckets, he  

will still seek donations and grants. 

  The Board held a lengthy discussion in regards to the process of collecting 

the food waste.   

  There are many variables and obstacles regarding the trench for collecting 

the food waste. Chairman Johnson shared the specifics on the square footage 

of space for a trench.  Councilmember Klotz said the dimensions are 

dependent on the width of the machinery the Transfer Station has.   

   

 



  Councilmembers talked about the time and material involved in processing 

the trench into a viable product.   

  Councilmember Brewin asked if the Town Board has numbers on the cost 

analysis for labor of maintaining the trench.  She knows there is equipment 

available but asked if there are figures for the Town’s cost compared to 

using a company that does it professionally and how do the numbers 

compare.  Mrs. Brewin talked about the difference between vermiculture and 

just digging a hole to dump food waste into.    

  Supervisor Lightfoote said  “When the Board started talking about this 

project, initially a two-step sort of trial, the first step being collection and 

how residents respond and participate. The second step would be where do 

we take the product once it is collected.” 

  Supervisor Lightfoote said he decided to do both steps together.  He talked 

with Highway Superintendent Eddinger about digging a simple trench for 

the Town to process the food waste. 

  The Conservation Board discussed the pros and cons of having a company 

provide a dumpster at the Transfer Station, to be hauled away each week, 

versus the Town processing the food waste itself.   

  Supervisor Lightfoote asked the Conservation Board for their opinion in 

regards to specifics for the trench and what would it take for our crew to deal 

with it so the Town can figure the cost. 

  The Conservation Board has done a tremendous amount of research 

pertaining to organic food waste recycling.   

  Councilmember Klotz said “It can be done, it just requires more than we 

thought it was going to require. (Draft Vermiculture Proposal attached.) 

  Councilmember Brewin said “If you’re just going to try this for a couple 

months because you want to see how many people are interested and how 

much volume we’re going to get, there is quite a science to it.  Besides 

turning it you have to measure the heat, the humidity, the ph level, the 

moisture, the acidity and then be able to adjust it.  

  Councilmember Klotz said “If it’s not humid enough, you keep it covered 

and add water.  If it’s too humid you would uncover it, if it’s warm enough.  

You have to keep the temperature between forty and sixty degrees.” 

  Councilmember Brewin said “In the wintertime you would mound the 

trenches and that stays dormant for the winter and then in March start again.  

From March until the end of October you are processing all of it.  For 

vericulture to truly work you have to have a warm climate. The trench has to 

be able to drain, to somehow get the liquid off.  It has to be turned two to 

three times every four or five days.  Someone has to be trained on how to 



measure all the things and know what they need to put in for the worms to 

keep working.”  

  Councilmember Klotz said there are very few people around here who are 

doing this successfully and there is a reason for that.  An example she gave 

is Wegman’s Organic Farm.  It’s not an efficient endeavor for them.   

  Councilmember Brewin said “I would hate to put this on your shoulders 

it’s asking a lot of the Town, the Highway Department and the crew.”  

  Town Board Liason Brian Case said “Through this group, together, you 

have learned something.  It’s a process however, the more you get into it the 

more cost and time is involved and right now costs are choking us and we 

have to be very careful.  It’s an unknown process still but, if you want to do 

a trial basis, something in the spring would make sense.” 

   The Conservation Board is excited about getting this type of project 

underway but decided to table the project until next spring.      

  Councilmembers Klotz and Brewin suggested going to Vermi Green LLC 

in Palmyra to tour their facility and find out all they can over the winter.   

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 





 
        b.  Parcel Ranking –  

  

  Supervisor Lightfoote said there are a couple a properties in Town that will 

need to be ranked by our parcel scoring system.     

  Chairman Johnson said they will plan on doing that at the December 

meeting of the Conservation Board.  

 

      c.  Executive Session –  

 

  On the motion by Chairman Johnson, seconded by Councilmember 

Eddinger, the Board entered into executive session at 8:09 pm to discuss 

acquisition, lease or sale of real property when publicity would substantially 

affect the value.  

 On the motion by Councilmember Eddinger, seconded by Councilmember 

Klotz, the Board returned to regular session at 8:18 pm.  Both motions 

carried unanimously.  No action was taken in executive session.   

 

  The Conservation Board will hold a meeting on Wednesday December 2nd, 

2020 at 7:00pm at the Gorham Town Hall. 



 

  With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:27 pm. 

 

 

 

                                                                                 Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

                                                                                  Darby L. Perrotte 
 

 


